The Corporation of the

MUNICIPALITY OF TWEED

255 Metcalf St., Postal Bag 729 Tweed, ON K0K 3J0 Tel.: (613) 478-2535

Fax: (613) 478-6457



Email: info@tweed.ca Website: www.tweed.ca facebook.com/tweedontario

April 6, 2023

MPP Ric Bresee
Hastings-Lennox & Addington
Madoc Constituency Office
26A St. Lawrence St W.
Madoc, ON KOK 2KO

Dear MPP Bresee:

On behalf of the Municipality of Tweed, and in particular the residents impacted by the EF2 tornado, thank you for all that you have done to help secure the \$1.2 million in financial assistance announced by the Ministry of Natural Resources and Forestry on March 27th. I know how hard you have worked as the Parliamentary Assistant to Minister Smith to obtain funds to help the many residents across Hastings County who experienced severe wind damage due to the 2022 May derecho and the July tornado.

I also appreciate your presence, wisdom, guidance and compassion during our delegation to the Ministry of Natural Resources and Forestry on January 24th during the ROMA conference. At that time you instilled in us a sense of hope and here we are two months later and you have definitely delivered.

I look forward to other opportunities where we can work together. Please do not hesitate to reach out if you should ever require my assistance.

Wishing you a wonderful day!

Yours Sincerely,

Don DeGenova

Mayor

Municipality of Tweed

Don DeSinna

255 Metcalf St.

Tweed ON KOK 3J0